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**  View our 'IRPS Events (Public)' calendar in the School Bytes Parents App or portal  ** 

 
 
 

PRINCIPAL'S REPORT 
 
 
Learning Progress Reports 
By Wednesday next week you will receive a notification that a new 
report has been published to the SchoolBytes Portal and app. Student 
Learning Progress Reports are an opportunity to consider the growth 
already made, the learning skills, habits and attitudes displayed, and 
chance to set goals together in partnership for the second half of the 
year. It’s crucial that even the youngest learners are a part of this process if they are to develop into Agents 
of Learning over their 7 years of primary school. To this aim, learners should have a chance to read and 
understand the report made on their progress. Teachers might begin this process in the classrooms before 
the end of the term, however your involvement at home over the coming holiday period is important – read 
and discuss the report together with your children individually! 
 
Learning Progress Meetings 
When we return from holidays, in Week 2 next term, we will be holding our usual start-of-Term 3 Learning 
Progress Meetings, with our Year 2 to Year 6 learners involved, telling us about their own reflections on their 
progress in class during Terms 1 and 2, and their learning goals and areas of focus for Semester Two. Kinder 
and Year One students are welcome to attend these meetings with the teacher and parents, however they 
are not required if you feel it more productive with just two adults in the room at this stage. An invitation to 
the online School Interviews booking system will be emailed out on the first day of Term 3, Tuesday 23rd July. 
Please get in early to book a time then that suits you.  
 
Warrior 
In our School Spirit meeting this week I spoke to our 
learners about the Warrior characteristic of Ridgy the 
Frog and many of our older Ironbark Ridge students 
– it’s one of the words on our Ironbark Ridge Spirit 
Tree on the end of our Canteen COLA! A warrior is 
always fierce but fair, shows honesty and integrity, is 
humble and loyal, disciplined and optimistic. We 
want every Ironbark Ridge student to show the 
qualities of a Warrior in their learning – determined 
and focussed on growth and improvement on their 
learning journey. 
 
Successful Learner Habit: Empathy and Persistence 
During these past two weeks across the school we have been discussing and practising our empathy as a 
Successful Learner Habit. 



Learning rarely happens in a solitary situation while at school. Showing awareness of, and sensitivity to, the 
feelings and learning needs of others (empathy) in our teams and groups is an important Habit to develop as 
it ensures:  
• each learner has an open mind to the possibility that 

their own currently held ideas might be lacking or 
incorrect (a growth mindset) – awareness of their own 
values, judgments, opinions, and prejudices. 

• learners value the knowledge, opinion, and skills of all 
group members and encourage their contribution, 
increasing the power of the group’s collective wisdom 
and knowledge.  

• learners are able to disagree politely and productively 
if necessary.  

• the learner makes adjustments to their own behaviour 
to accommodate the needs of others in a group. 

As empathetic learners, Ironbark Ridge students can give 
effective feedback to other students about their performance, matching the wording and emphasis, the 
‘delivery’ of the feedback, to their peer’s perceived mindset and receptiveness at that moment. Empathy is 
crucial because poorly received feedback is essentially worthless to the learner receiving it (or resisting it J). 
Successful Learners develop their empathy for success in relationships and life in general! 
 
Winter grass  
Unfortunately our school grass playing area remains particularly wet due to the recent rains and ongoing cold 
evenings. Although we’d love to have our students out running and playing on the grass it will take a few 
more days of sunshine before the area is safe for play. Some additional aeration and warmth during the 
holidays might help! Here’s hoping… 
 
Excellence… in Cricket 

With weekly Friday morning winter interschool sports getting more regular 
(thanks to less rain) our teams have enjoyed early successes and a lot of fun 
trying. Avni (5B) is already looking forward to the summer season later in the 
year so she can continue to practice, develop and show her amazing skills in 
cricket. Avni had an outstanding summer season with her weekend club, 
playing under 14s as a ten-year old, being the second highest run-scorer and 
third highest wicket-taker for the team. Avni has been selected for the 
Blacktown District Division 1 reps team as a result. She has recently advanced 
to the second round of trials for the Sydney West PSSA Girls Cricket team and 
we wish her all the best in the final chance for selection. Go Avni! 

Outstanding Attendance 
At the bottom of the last page of each learner’s Report is an Attendance percentage (including partial days). 
Although there is no official rating of this as an A-E grade, I think the following would be fair… 

Outstanding  A   98.0 to 100% 
High   B 95.0 to 97.9% 
Sound  C 90.0% to 94.9% 
Basic  D 80.0% to 89.9% 
Limited  E Below 80% 

How did you go with your child’s attendance this Semester? 
 
With a week to go in Semester One and still plenty of learning and growth possible, let’s all 
be strong and show our Ironbark Ridge Warrior characteristics… right up until the last day…  
and the two weeks holidays will be a well-earned break J 
 
 
 
Nick Thomson 
Principal, Ironbark Ridge PS 



DEPUTY PRINCIPALS' REPORT  
 
End of Term 2 Assembly 
Next Wednesday, we will be holding our end of Term 2 assembly, starting at 12pm. We will be recognising 
our Cross Country and Athletics representatives, as well as our Ridgy Didge Buddies and Deadly Games 
winners. All are welcome to join us in celebrating a busy and exciting term of learning.  
 
Semester 1 Reports  
Our expert team of teachers have been diligently assessing, marking, collaborating and writing the Semester 
1 reports for our students. These will be available for viewing next week; we will advise you when they are 
ready through the usual communication channels. We ask that you download and save a copy of your child's 
report locally, as they won't be available in the case of your child changing schools in the future. We also look 
forward to sharing your child's achievements and growth with you during next term's Learning Partnership 
Meetings, which will be held in Week 2 of Term 3. The booking link for these interviews will be sent out early 
next term.  
 
School Development Day Term 3 
The first day of Term 3 is a School Development Day, meaning it is a pupil-free day. Teachers will be engaged 
in professional learning on the English Syllabus in partnership with our colleagues at other local schools. 
Students will return to Ironbark on Tuesday, July 23rd.  
 
Sports in Schools Australia (SiSA) Gymnastics Program Commencing: Monday 29th July 
(Term 3, Week 2)  
All students in Early Stage 1 and Stage 1 will participate in a 40-minute gymnastics program run by 
professionally trained SiSA staff on Mondays throughout Term 3. This program assists in the development 
of coordination, flexibility, strength and power, which is not only of great benefit for gymnastics, but the skills 
gained also flow through to other sports. Parents and carers are reminded to provide consent and make 
payment for this activity through School Bytes by Friday, 26th July. Consent and payment through School 
Bytes will be available starting next week. 
 
Public Education Week Open Day – Thursday, 8th August (Term 3, Week 3)  
Public Education Week is an annual celebration of NSW public education and the achievements of our 
schools, teachers and students. This year's theme is 'Proud to belong'. The IRPS learning community is 
invited to our school to celebrate this theme on Thursday, August 8th. During Public Education Week, it is a 
time for all of us to feel "proud to belong" and share our pride in being part of our wonderful Ironbark Ridge 
learning community and NSW public education. We also celebrate and acknowledge all those who contribute 
to our students' educational journey during this week. Staff, parents and carers and our fantastic P&C all play 
an important role in our students' education. Further details will be provided closer to the event. 
 
Teaching and Learning at Ironbark 
When walking around the school, it is always lovely to see our students actively engaged in our wonderful teaching and 
learning programs at Ironbark Ridge. Over the past fortnight, students from 3W, 1W, 1D and 4R have enjoyed being 
creative and active with their specialist teachers during PE and creative arts lessons. 
 

  

 
 
 
 



Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) 
This fortnight's PBL focus is SAFETY:  Collaborate when playing games. Over the next two weeks (Week 10, Term 2 
and Week 1, Term 3), students will revise the following expectations during whole school meetings and in their 
classroom: 
 

1. Discuss and agree on the rules of the game before playing. 
2. Play fairly, following the rules that were agreed on. 
3. Solve disagreements sensibly by talking calmly. 
4. Ask a teacher for help if you need it. 

 
Ridgy loves coming to school and challenging himself to learn in 
the classroom, but he also loves being with his friends in the 
playground. He knows that the best way to have fun and stay safe 
is to work with his friends to make sure that the game is a success. 
 
Before starting a game, Ridgy and his friends talk about the rules 
that they will use when playing. They only start the game once they 
have agreed on the rules they will use and how they will play so 
that everyone has the same understanding. 
 
Even though everyone agrees to follow the rules, sometimes Ridgy 
and his friends have disagreements. When they do, they try to solve 
the problem sensibly by calmly discussing the situation. If they can't 
solve the problem themselves, they know they can go to the 
teacher for help and the teacher will listen and help them find a 
solution. By doing these things, Ridgy and his friends help to make 
the playground a safe space for all Ironbarkers. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kylie Robson and Kerrie Pho 
Deputy Principals 
 

  



ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 2024 
 
What started as a cold and frigid morning turned out to be a gorgeous day filled with many laughs and 
smiles at our Athletics Carnival. Thanks to all the supportive parents on the sidelines and to all our teachers 
who worked to ensure the smooth running of the day. Congratulations to the following students on their 
places. Ribbons will be handed out at our School Assembly on Wednesday Week 10. 
 
Qualification to represent Ironbark at the Ridges Athletics Carnivals is:  
100m Race – First 3 places. 
All other events – First 2 places, subject to overall results.  
 
Mr McConnell, Mrs Ingrey and Miss Kaw 
 
 



Events 1st 2nd 3rd 
8 Years Boys 100m Soluchi Okechukwu Thomas Hawton Caleb Mpita 

8 Years Girls 100m Jana So Charlotte Batten Grace Lonsdale 

9 Years Girls 100m Mariam Amin Abigail Prime Melanie Chow 

9 Years Boys 100m Lyman Zhang Brody Thompson Ayush Kundur 

10 Years Girls 100m Ashley Smiltnieks Olivia Macaulay Sophia Macaulay  

10 Years Boys 100m Harry Lonsdale Cooper Bendeich Henry Meng 

11 Years Girls 100m  Celena Chen Arin Lee Navya Pathak 

11 Years Boys 100m Quentin Agyeman  Rhys Bergan Ashton Pan 

12 Years Girls 100m Skylar Low Savannah Prime Madison Roberts 

12 Years Boys 100m Eugene Fan Cadel Lenton Ashvan Monfared 

    
Junior Boys 200m  Cooper Bendeich Harry Lonsdale Zohan Khan 

Junior Girls 200m  Olivia Macaulay Sienna Anderson Sophia Macaulay 

11 Yrs Boys 200m  Quentin Agyeman Rhys Bergan Ashton Pan 

11 Yrs Girls 200m  Celena Chen Arin Lee Navya Pathak 

Senior Boys 200m Eugene Fan Ashvan Monfared Ibaad Ahmed 

Senior Girls 200m  Olivia Ferns Skylar Low Madison Roberts 

    
Junior Boys 800m  Harry Lonsdale Ethan Manalili Cooper Bendeich  

Junior Girls 800m  Abigail Prime Mariam Amin Holly Gardnir 

11 Yrs Boys 800m  Rhys Bergan Arush Singh  Quentin Agyeman 

11 Yrs Girls 800m  Arin Lee Kethenaa Vythilinkam Tia Sohi 

Senior Boys 800m Cameron Bundang Noyule Je Daniel Liu 

Senior Girls 800m  Savannah Prime Olivia Ferns Jeeyaa Chhajer 

    
Junior Boys Discus  Aarav Dhir Aiden Liu Akio So 

Junior Girls Discus Ashley Smiltnieks Grace Perrett Sienna Anderson 

11 Yrs Boys Discus Omar Mohamed Avi Singh Dev Patel 

11 Yrs Girls Discus Adri Le Grange Salma Abdullah  Avni Kannan 

Senior Boys Discus Eugene Fan Lukas Yip Rehan Hoque 

Senior Girls Discus Olivia Ferns Taylor Smith Jenuli Silva 

    
Junior Boys Shot Put Zackery Chen Arman Rattan Aiden Liu 

Junior Girls Shot Put Grace Perrett Sophia Macaulay Olivia Macaulay  

11 Yrs Boys Shot Put Ibaad Ahmed Avi Singh Raphael Hou 

11 Yrs Girls Shot Put Chelsea Twyford  Summer Kaur Avni Kannan  

Senior Boys Shot Put Eugene Fan Lucas Xiao Nuwaan Govender 



 
 
 
Age Champions 
 
 

Junior Boys Age Champion 
• Cooper Bendeich 

11 Year Girls Age Champions 
• Arin Lee 
• Celena Chen 

 
Junior Girls Age Champion 

• Olivia Macaulay 
 

Senior Boys Age Champion 
• Eugene Fan 

 
11 Years Boys Age Champion 

• Quentin Agyeman 
 

Senior Girls Age Champion 
• Olivia Ferns 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Senior Girls Shot Put Olivia Ferns Taylor Smith Shakiya Pupo 

    
Junior Boys Long Jump Cooper Bendeich  Alexander Anderson Zohan Khan 

Junior Girls Long Jump Olivia Macaulay  Grace Perrett Ariya Govender 
11 Yrs Boys Long 
Jump Ashton Pan  Omar Suddozai Quentin Agyeman 

11 Yrs Girls Long Jump Layla Procek Celena Chen Ophelia Spicer 
Senior Boys Long 
Jump Riley Corbett Daniel Liu Eugene Fan 

Senior Girls Long Jump Taylor Smith Savannah Prime Madison Roberts  

    
Junior Boys High Jump Zachary Chen Akio So  
Junior Girls High Jump Olivia Macaulay Aarvi Patel Ariya Govender  

11 Yrs Boys High Jump Mekaeel Siddiqui 
Kyle Kwong 
Arush Singh   

11 Yrs Girls High Jump Arin Lee Celena Chen  Selin Sun 

Senior Boys High Jump 
Liam Macaulay  
Riley Corbett  Rhys Corbett 

Senior Girls High Jump Olivia Ferns Jenuli Silva  



KINDERGARTEN CAPERS 
 
Welcome to the end of Week 9. In the blink of an eye, we're halfway through the school year. Another busy 
two weeks have flown by with lots of exciting learning taking place. We have continued to learn about the 
past in our Library lessons, practised our reading skills in the classroom, and investigated before and after 
numbers in Mathematics.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Brrrrr! The morning weather is definitely on the cold side. With the winter weather setting in, teachers are 
seeing an influx of missing jumpers, jackets, hats, and gloves. This is a good time to make sure that all your 
child's clothing is clearly labelled. At Ironbark Ridge we do have a lost property area between the canteen 
and the hall that is regularly sorted, and your first point of call for missing items will be to visit there. 
 
Term 3 will continue to be busy with lots of exciting things planned. Shortly after the holidays we will reach 
the milestone of 100 Days of Learning at School. We have been counting the days for this since the start of 
the year and will be having a special day to celebrate together. More details about this will be sent out 
soon.  
 
Kindergarten have worked hard this semester and we're sure they are all ready for a well-earned break. We 
would like to thank all parents for their support and wish you all a happy and safe holiday period. 
 
 
Early Stage 1 Teachers 
  



STAGE 1 SNIPPETS 
 
Welcome to the end of Week 9. Can you believe that we are halfway through the year already? Stage 1 
has been finishing off the Term with some great teaching and learning. 
 
In the library, students have been learning how to research and create word documents using technology. 
 
 

 
Science has been great fun this Term! Students have been learning about the material world and doing 
experiments to see how things combine or react. We made lava lamps with oil and water to see how some 
materials do not mix. It was fantastic! 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
We are looking forward to finishing off the Term with one more amazing week of learning before having our 
2-week break. We hope everyone has a safe and fun holiday with lots of rest and relaxation to get ready for 
more learning in Term 3. 
 
 
Stage 1 Teachers 



STAGE 2 SNIPPETS 
 
DATES FOR THE DIARY 
Upcoming events for Stage 2 include: 
 
Week 10 — 
Students in Year 3 (specific classes are 3F, 3G, 3W and Year 3 students from 4/3B) will go to The Rocks 
on Thursday 4th July, and students from Year 4 (specific classes are Year 4 students from 4/3B, 4D, 4M, 4R 
and 4Z) will go to The Rocks on Friday 5th July. 
 
Stage 2 Public Speaking Competition final round will be held on Tuesday 2nd July. 
 
History Excursion to The Rocks 
Stage 2 students will be attending an excursion to The Rocks in Sydney in Term 2 Week 10, as part of their 
history unit this year. During the excursion, students will put themselves in the shoes of the European 
people who first set foot on Australia's shores and discover why these explorers travelled such great 
distances. Students will learn about the effects of British colonisation in Australia and discuss indigenous 
perspectives on European arrivals. They'll examine the timeline of our country's journey through time, from 
Aboriginal inhabitation to post-colonial Australia. The excursion is sure to deepen student understanding 
and empathy for the struggles, challenges and triumphs that have made Sydney the great city it is today, 
including those of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples; early traders, explorers and settlers, first 
fleeters and their descendants. We are looking forward to all of Stage 2 gaining a new appreciation for the 
depth of experiences and perspectives that have made up our past. 
 
Please note, students are to arrive at school by 8.30am for a prompt departure. They can wear either their 
sports or full school uniform. In a small bag, they are to bring their school hat and jacket, their recess, lunch 
and a water bottle. Students will not be able to purchase food and no canteen is available on the day. 
 
Borrowing from our Library 
Just a reminder that each week students can borrow books from the library. It is a wonderful opportunity for 
children to choose their own reading material. Please continue to encourage your child to borrow and return 
their library books each week. It is essential that students use a library bag to borrow books from the school 
library. Please send any library books you may find at home back to school. That way they can be returned 
to library shelves ready for borrowing in Term 3. 
 
Classroom Supplies 
As the term ends it is important that students start Term 3 with the correct equipment. Please check with 
your child to see if they require new equipment, including pencils, scissors, glue sticks and working 
headphones. Students are also encouraged to bring classroom supplies including tissues, paper towels, 
hand soap and sanitiser as they are regularly used in the classroom. 
 
Uniform 
Please make sure your child is bringing their school hat, jacket and/or jumper to school each day. If your 
child is missing any uniform items or personal belongings, please check in lost property outside the school 
hall. Kindly make sure that uniform items and personal property is clearly marked with your child's first and 
last names and class.  
 
 
Stage 2 Teachers 
  



STAGE 3 SNIPPETS 
 

 
Athletics Carnival 
 
We had a great day in the sunshine participating in a variety of athletic 
activities. Students were able to have a go at track events and a variety of 
field events while having fun with their peers. The day ran smoothly and 
everybody seemed to have fun while displaying some of our successful 
learner habits such as persistence and courage! Well done Stage 3!  
 
Term 3 Classroom supplies 
 
As the term ends it is important that students start Term 3 with the correct 
supplies to ensure they are equipped with all they need to begin learning 
Day 1. Please check with your child if they have enough equipment, 
including pens, pencils, scissors, glue sticks, rulers, and headphones. 
Students are also encouraged to bring classroom supplies including paper 
towels and wipes and tissues as they are regularly used and we run out 
quickly.  

 
 
Year 6 Bubble Tea Day 
 
Our Year 6 Bubble Tea fundraiser which was held on Friday 21st 
June was a success! The students worked hard setting up in 
multiple areas with their teachers and displayed true Ironbark spirit 
when serving to our younger students. Fantastic effort to all! We 
would also like to thank all families for supporting this event with all 
your Bubble Tea supplies sent in with your children.  
 
 
 
 

NOTE: Term 3 begins for our students Tuesday 23rd July.  
 
With one more week left in Term 2, Stage 3 Teachers wish all a safe and happy break!  
 
 
Stage 3 Teachers 
 
 
 
 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WEEK 9 
 

KB Aaez, Alyssa, Amelia, Musa 
KF Jemma, Vidasnee, Jack, Ethan 
KR Ephraim, David, Ruby, Krithi 
KS William, Dylan, Everleigh, Georgia 
1A Zaya, Leo, Thehan, Aanya 
1D Sora, Oliver, Ayaan, Bowen 
2C Nabiha, Heidi, Aiden, Joshua 
2E Charlotte, Luna, Kristy, Saachi 
2K Danielle, Tiyara, Sam, Ryle 
2P Advita, Nilaan, Adi, Ivy 
3G Tais, Danielle, Amelia L, Logan 
3W Jamie, Jana, Ebrahim, Lily 
4M Sienna, Elina, James, Manay 
4R Olivia, Andreas, Kody, Jayden 
4Z Sailee, Emily, Radvin, Raphael, Abdelrahman 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CANTEEN 
 
We are continuing to run our stock down as Term 2 comes to an end. Some items 
may not be available to order. 
 
 
The Canteen Team 
 
 
  



WHAT'S ON AFTER SCHOOL AT IRONBARK RIDGE? 
The following activities are run in the school grounds by private organisations: 
 
 
Sydney Academy of Chess – Monday 3.10pm to 4.10pm 
sydneyacademyofchess.com.au 
 
Young Engineers – Thursday 3.10pm to 5.10pm 
www.young-engineers.com.au 
 
Peiji Chinese – Monday, Wednesday, Thursday 3.10pm to 5.10pm 
www.peiji.com.au 
 
Talent Club Australia – Wednesday 3.15pm to 5.15pm 
www.talentclubaus.com.au 
 
Northwest Physie – Wednesday 6.30pm to 9pm, Saturday 
northwestunitedphysie.weebly.com 
 
Teaching Services Australia (music) – Tuesday during school hours 
www.teachingservices.com.au 
 
Art on Canvas – Monday 3.10pm to 4.10pm 
artoncanvasforkids.com.au 
 
 
 
Please contact these organisations directly if you would like more information. 
 
 



COMMUNITY NOTICES 
 

 



 



 



 


